
 

Lansvale Public School 

Newsletter 

Lansvale Public School 

Chancery Street, Canley Vale  NSW 2166 

9724 5252                lansvale-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website  www.lansvale-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

4th August 2023 Week 3 

• Staffing News 

• Sentral-Parent Portal 

• Kindergarten and 

Preschool 2024 

Enrolments 

• OC Placement Test-

2023 

• Swimming Scheme-

Year 3 and Year 5 

• 3-6 Athletics Carnival 

• Education Week 

• NAPLAN 2023 

• Concert 2023 

• Calendar 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Welcome to Term 3! I trust that you all had a safe and restful break over 

winter. Term 3 is shaping to be another busy term. We have lots happening 

over the next few weeks and are excited about many of these events. 

Thank you to Mrs Hutchinson and the entire executive team and staff at 

Lansvale PS who supported the leadership and management of the school 

whilst I was on leave. I am back at school now and excited for a wonderful 

term ahead. 

Staffing News 

At the beginning of the term, we said farewell to Miss Nghiem as she began 

maternity leave. We welcomed Mrs Henry to class 1 Noosa. We also         

welcomed Miss Quach to class 1/2 Lake Hillier as Ms Lee has moved into 

the Assistant Principal, Curriculum and Instruction role. 

I also shared with you last term that sadly Mrs Hutchinson will be leaving 

Lansvale PS in Week 3. Mrs Brooke Hutchinson has successfully gained     

a permanent Deputy Principal position at Elderslie Public School. We wish 

Mrs Hutchinson all the nest at her new school and know that she will 

achieve great things. Mrs Lu will be relieving Deputy Principal for the         

remainder of the year. 

Sentral – Parent Portal  

Have you downloaded the new Parent Portal Application? Over the next few 

months we will be moving to our new application and encourage all parents 

to sign up as soon as possible. If you need any assistance please contact 

the school office.  

In Semester 2, student reports will be published 

electronically via the Parent Portal, therefore, it is 

imperative that every family member joins our new  

application.  
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Principal’s Message...continued 

 

Kindergarten and Preschool 2024 Enrolments  

We would like to start welcoming any enrolments into Kindergarten or       
Preschool for 2024. If your child turns 5 before 31st July 2024 you are able  
to request an enrolment application from the school office for Kindergarten. 
All families within our school intake area will be accepted, provided all      
documentation is submitted. Families can also complete their initial enrolment 
application online via our school 
website at https://lansvale-
p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  

If your child does not live within 
our intake area, visit out-of-area 
enrolment. Out-of-area enrolment 
procedures are subject to the          
department’s enrolment policy. 

Children attending our preschool this year will still need to follow the same 
enrolment procedures if they wish to enrol at Lansvale Public School.  

 

OC Placement Test - 2023 
All the best to the Year 4 students who participated 
in the OC placement test in Week 2.  

 

 

Swimming Scheme – Year 3 and Year 5 

This term students in Year 3 and Year 5 are participating 
in Swimming Scheme. Lessons occur every Tuesday for 
8 weeks. Lessons are held for 40 minutes and children 
will be able to develop a lifelong skill.  

 

3-6 Athletics Carnival  

Thank you to our dedicated teachers for organising the 

3-6 Athletics Carnival. Our students had a wonderful 

day and I’d also like to thank our P & C for supporting 

our students on this day with a pop up canteen and 

lunch deal! 

 

Education Week  

This week we celebrated Education Week. This is 
one of my favourite weeks of the year as we get to 
celebrate teaching and learning and showcase our 
wonderful programs with our families. Take a look at 
some of the photos from Education Week throughout 
the newsletter.   

https://lansvale-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://lansvale-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://my.education.nsw.gov.au/school-finder/index
https://ooa.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/?schoolCode=5220
https://ooa.enrol.education.nsw.gov.au/?schoolCode=5220
https://education.nsw.gov.au/policy-library/policies/pd-2002-0006
https://education.nsw.gov.au/policy-library/policies/pd-2002-0006
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Principal’s Message...continued 

NAPLAN 2023 
Students in Years 3 and 5 received their NAPLAN 

results last week. These results look very different to 

previous years and I encourage you to read the information that was sent out 

this week. Please see your child’s teacher should you have any questions. 

See the links below for additional information. 

https://www.nap.edu.au/docs/default-source/default-document-library/

faq-individual-student-report.pdf 

https://youtu.be/AcYsiLtE7a8 

Concert 2023 

I’m thrilled to let our families know that this year we are 

planning a very special concert. Every K-6 class including 

our wonderful Preschool children will perform a dance 

item. Our concert will be held at Canley Vale High 

School. Tuesday 19th September will be our concert for K-2 children along 

with our Preschool (Mon/Tue) class. Wednesday 20th September will be our 

concert for our 3-6 children along with our Preschool (Wed/Thu/Fri) class. 

Both shows will be held in the evening.  

Please save this date now and we will provide more information regarding 
ticket sales later in Term 3.  

https://www.nap.edu.au/docs/default-source/default-document-library/faq-individual-student-report.pdf
https://www.nap.edu.au/docs/default-source/default-document-library/faq-individual-student-report.pdf
https://youtu.be/AcYsiLtE7a8
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Principal’s Message...continued 

 

Take a look at some of our events over the next few weeks! 

When What is on? 

Term 3, Week 3 

Tuesday 1st August 3-6 Athletics Carnival 

Tuesday 1st August Swim Scheme continues for Year 3 and Year 5 

Tuesday 1st August Cabramatta HS extension Mathematics         
Program 

Wednesday 2nd August Education Week Assembly 

Wednesday 2nd August Open Day + Family BBQ Picnic 

Thursday 3rd August Farewell assembly for Mrs Hutchinson 

Friday 4th August PSSA Season 2 continues 

Term 3, Week 4 

Monday 7th August ICAS Writing assessment 

Tuesday 8th August Swim Scheme continues for Year 3 and Year 5 

Tuesday 8th August Cabramatta HS extension Mathematics          
Program 

Wednesday 9th August EAL/D + New Arrivals excursion to Sydney Zoo 

Wednesday 9th August Dad’s group at 2pm 

Thursday 10th August ICAS Digital Technologies assessment 

Thursday 10th August Dharug Language Program at Harrington St 
PS 

Friday 11th August PSSA Season 2 continues 

Term 3, Week 5 

National Science Week 

Monday 14th August Parent excursion to state library 

Tuesday 15th August Year 6 visit WSU 

Tuesday 15th August Stage 2 Camp 

Tuesday 15th August Stage 2 Camp 

Tuesday 15th August Swim Scheme continues for Year 3 and Year 5 

Tuesday 15th August Cabramatta HS extension Mathematics              
Program 

Thursday 17th August ICAS English assessment 

Friday 18th August PSSA Season 2 continues 

Term 3, Week 6 
Monday 21st August ICAS Spelling Bee assessment 

Tuesday 22nd August Swim Scheme continues for Year 3 and Year 5 

Tuesday 22nd August Cabramatta HS extension Mathematics         
Program 

Thursday 24th August Dharug Language Program at Harrington St 
PS 

Friday 25th August PSSA Season 2 continues 

Have a great fortnight,  

                                 

Mrs Laura Karam 

Principal  



Ple

Deputy Principal’s Corner 

with Mrs. Hutchinson 

Marvellous Moments with Mrs Hutchinson 

Whilst Mrs Karam was gallivanting all over Europe, I was travelling round our school, popping into 

classrooms to check out what was going on. 

I popped into 2/3K during a Mathematics session and was so excited to see the amazing number work 

that was happening. Mrs Pham had anchor charts on the walls demonstrating how to solve each maths 

problem. The students used these charts to remind themselves of the process for solving the problems 

and worked in ability groups to individually solve their problems. I was so impressed by the students’ 

dedication to their mathematical tasks. All the students I spoke to, were able to confidently talk about 

what they were doing and why they were solving the problem in that way. So impressive! Such great 

work happening in 2/3K.  

Next stop was to 6K, to see how they were going in writing. Miss Kry had been bragging about the                

progress her students were making so I just had to find out for myself! The students were using             

the  book ‘Alfred’s War’ as a springboard for writing. Their task was to write in first person as Alfred and 

the students created texts that displayed great emotion. I enjoyed wandering around the classroom, 

speaking to our Year 6 students about their writing. And Miss Kry was right! We have some outstanding     

writers in class 6K. Amazing work! 



Please RSVP by 08/08/2019 by telephone 9724 5252 

Later, I dropped into 4E with Miss Earl to check out some great NAIDOC week work. The class were 

creating an artwork for our Education Week display and working on their writing for the NAIDOC 

writing competition titled, ‘For our Elders…’ The students were also adding some great drawings of 

their loved ones to accompany their heartfelt writing. As I wandered around the classroom, I was 

able to read more great examples of student writing. Students wrote about their mums, dads, grand-

parents…it was all so lovely! The class were also creating their class artwork, where they were 

painting their hands to create an amazing NAIDOC flag. The students got a real kick out of painting 

their hands – it looked like such fun! 

 Amazing Writing  

I had a visit from some of our young learners in K Ningaloo to show me what they had been doing in 

writing. Boy- did they blow my mind! These young girls were able to confidently read me their written 

work with expression and fluency. They had independently constructed their sentences, spelling 

words all by themselves and using punctuation like capital letters and full stops. What great stuff out 

of our Kindy classes! Well done, girls. 

I also had some students from class 3 Carey stop by the office to show me their fabulous writing as 

well. It makes me so proud to see such great examples of writing and for our students to show such a 

love for creating texts. What a great job our teachers are doing of fostering a love for composing!  
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Mini Lit Sage and MacqLit 

At the start of the year, we received funding from Schools Plus to help fund our evidence based             

reading intervention programs, Mini Lit Sage and MacqLit. Our Learning and Support teachers then 

attended 4 days of professional learning which equipped them with the necessary knowledge, skills 

and understanding to deliver the programs and train our amazing SLSO staff. 

Mini Lit Sage (K-2 Program) is now being taught 4 times per week to our students in Year 2 who need 

some extra support in learning to read. Although the program has only been running 3 weeks, we have 

already seen some pleasing results with students working hard to learn new phonemes to read and 

spell words. 

MacqLit is a program designed for students from Year 3 to adulthood who experience some difficulty 

in learning to read. It is also being delivered to students in Year 4, 5 and 6 who need extra support in 

reading. Just like with Mini Lit Sage, MacqLit is already yielding some pleasing results. We can’t wait to 

see the big gains students who make in reading by the end of the year. Stay tuned! 

For more information about Mini Lit Sage or MacqLit, please see Mrs Opacic or Mrs Geadah. 

Goodbye from Mrs Hutchinson 
As you may have heard, I am leaving Lansvale Public School to take up a        

permanent Deputy Principal job at Elderslie Public School, just 8 minutes from 

my home. This short new commute will save me approximately 2 hours each 

day and will allow me to have more time with my young daughters who are 

both still in primary school.  

It is with a heavy heart that I leave Lansvale as I have thoroughly enjoyed my 

time here as both Assistant Principal and Relieving Deputy Principal. The staff 

here are second to none and the school culture is one that every school 

should aspire to. Our students are polite, hardworking, and caring as are our 

wonderful parent community. I bid you all a heartfelt farewell and I hope you 

all know that this school and community will forever hold a special place in my 

heart. 

Thank you to all the students, parents and staff for your kind well wishes, gifts, 

letters of support and love over this past week. It has been greatly appreciated 

and will never be forgotten. 
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Deputy Principals’ Corner 

with Mrs. Goulton, Mrs. Chau & Mrs. Lu 

From Mrs Goulton 

Attendance Celebration 

In Week 1, the ice cream truck visited Lansvale Public School to celebrate the students who 

displayed 100% attendance during Term 2. In total we had 180 students- such a remarkable 

achievement! The students got to enjoy a lovely ice cream in the sun.  

   

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Week 1 of Term 4, there will be another attendance celebration to congratulate the students 

who consistently displayed high attendance during Term 3. The next celebration will capture 

the students who display 95-100% attendance. Please keep the positive conversations going at 

home about the importance of attending school, daily.  
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We are also very proud to communicate that approximately 470 students received our new 

Attendance Award for high attendance during Term 2. These awards were presented in class 

and the students got to stand up in their class lines during infants and primary assemblies to be 

congratulated by their peers. These awards count as a Lansvale Learner so encourage your 

child/ren to save them up and hand them in when they have enough to make 5 (Learners,   

Lionhearts awards, Attendance Awards). I look forward to celebrating more students with         

impressive attendance in Term 3! 

1N with Mrs Henry and Mrs Barry 

During Week 2, I visited 1N where Mrs Henry and Mrs Barry were focusing on ‘cause and effect’ 

sentences. Using Eric Carle’s Book of Amazing Animals, the class were helping the teachers to 

create factual sentences from their rich learning. The students were learning words such as 

‘echolocation’ to describe the noises a dolphin makes. I learnt so many new facts from the 

short time I was in 1N’s classroom. I cannot wait to read some more of their amazing sentences! 

 

 

 

From Mrs Lu  

Learning with Mrs Lu 

Year 2 are learning about animals, so I read 2 Windjana a BIG book titled, ‘I am an insect’ by 

Melissa Reve. They were such a curious class and asked lots of questions!  

 

We all shared about the insects we have 

seen around the environment and learnt lots 

of fascinating facts.  

 

Did you know that all insects have anten-

nae? Or that bees also make cocoons? And 

unlike us, they must shed their skin to grow! 

 

It was delightful to see students so excited about insects! 
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* * * 

In 5 Yindi, we learnt about how we can be the best person that         

we can be by living in the present after reading ‘The Three Questions’ 

written by John J. Muth. In the book, a boy seeks the answer to three 

questions, ‘When is the best time to do things? Who is the most           

important one? What is the right thing to do?’ When he asks his friends, 

they all give him different responses and he is left confused. However, 

when he comes across someone needing help, his own 

actions lead him to the answers he is seeking.  

Students shared how the book showed them the          

importance of caring for others and that the answer we 

need lies within ourselves. At one point, students said the 

book reminded them of Kung Fu Panda characters and 

this made us chuckle.  

* * * 

6 Tjungurrayi are stepping back into history to learn about 

significant figures that contributed to the development of 

Australian democracy. They will use their research to write 

detailed biographies later on.  

Some of the notable figures included Sir Henry Parkes, Vida 

Goldstein, Edmund Barton and Louisa Lawson. I am looking 

forward to reading their finished biographies and learn 

about these significant people! 
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Preschool Newsletter Term 3 Week 3 

 

PRESCHOOL FILMING WITH DOE: 

Last Friday, our preschool had the      

opportunity to  create a video for the        

Department of Education showcasing 

the benefits of play-based learning. 

Thank you to our preschool parents who 

joined in our filming experience and  

supported our children by teaching them 

Arabic using the ELLA app.  

For more information about play-based learning and how to incorporate it 

into your home setting, please visit this link: NSW Department of Education: 

Learning from home 

NAIDOC WEEK/EDUCATION WEEK ACTIVITIES:  

The children have been engaging in a range of experiences 

and activities that support children in gaining a better       

understanding of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander     

perspectives. These activities include drawing/painting 

birds from the Aboriginal Dreamtime story “How the  birds 

got their colours”, exploring Aboriginal symbols, and      

making the Aboriginal flag out of loose parts. At our        

preschool, we believe it's important for all children to         

understand and appreciate Aboriginal and Torres Strait  

Islander history and cultures through play.  

 

 

FAMILY ART CLASS:  

Our weekly preschool family art class with teaching artist 

Mr Fry provides opportunities for parents/Caregivers to 

connect with each other through colour, texture, shapes, 

lines and inspiring images. It’s not too late to join! Our  

family art class is every Wednesday from 9-10am. Please 

ask one of the preschool staff if you are interested in this 

program.  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/teaching-and-learning/learning-from-home/general/documents/Play_based_learning.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/teaching-and-learning/learning-from-home/general/documents/Play_based_learning.pdf
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SUSTAINABILITY: 

Our preschool children have been engaging in an  

inquiry project revolving around sustainability.        

We  aim to teach our children on how they have an       

important and active role in creating and promoting 

sustainable communities. We started off our inquiry 

project by  reflecting and discussing where we have 

seen rubbish? This led to a journey of discovery as 

the  children went for a walk along the big school and   

noticed that rubbish was found everywhere such as  

in our drains, on the ground and even beside our  

rubbish bins. We even noticed the ibis birds eating 

our poor rubbish that has been left behind. This      

inquiry question got our children to reflect on how   

rubbish impacts our environment, making them active 

citizens in our society.  

 

 

 

PRESCHOOL BUDDIES:  

Our preschoolers had the opportunity to meet their Year 

4 buddies for the first time. Buddies allowed our children 

to positively interact with others which supports our little 

one’s self confidence and collaboration skills. It allowed 

our preschooler to build secure and trusting attachments 

with an older peer, supporting engaging relationships and 

in turn a smooth transition for when our preschoolers go 

into Kindergarten next year.  

 

 

 

 

 

FRIENDLY REMINDERS 

Please let your preschool teacher know if you will be attending the end of year concert held at 

Canley Vale High School on either: 

Tuesday 19th September 2023 (Wumbat 1 & Birrung 1) 

Wednesday 20th September 2023 (Wumbat 2 & Birrung 2) 
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Lansvale Public School (LPS) is proud to support Little Wings, a non-profit organisation that provides 

free, professional, safe flight and ground transport services for ill children in rural and regional NSW. 

The student Representative Council (SRC) leads the school’s support of the Little Wing’s program. 

We support the program by having our students responsibly recycle their used containers such as 

water bottle sand juice boxes. Our recyclables are then donated to Little Wings who use it to earn 

money to fuel the planes that transport sick children from remote locations to hospitals. Every 20 

bottles equals 1 Litre of fuel. As of 4 July, we were able to recycle an astounding 3170 bottles.      

Congratulations on an amazing school effort LPS and keep up your responsible recycling! We will be 

sending out regular updates on our incredible support of little Wings! 

An update from your SRC. 
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